

Governor Tony Evers Secretary Craig Thompson

wisconsindot.gov Telephone: (608) 266-1114

FAX: (608) 266-9912 Email: sec.exec@dot.wi.gov

April 1, 2022

The Honorable JAN CLARK Treasurer Town of Clinton E11140 COUNTY RD P CASHTON, WI 54619

Dear Town of Clinton:

This letter confirms funding for the local project on **Irish Ridge Rd** from the **2022-23 Town Road Improvement Supplemental (TRIS)**, which is a component of the Local Roads Improvement Program (LRIP), a reimbursement program of the Wisconsin Department of Transportation (WisDOT). This program assists local units of government in improving deteriorating county highways, town roads, and municipal streets under the authority of the local unit of government by paying up to 90% of the total eligible project costs, with the balance matched by the local unit of government.

Your project was one of 73 TRIS projects selected in Wisconsin for funding in the 2022-23 biennium. The total eligible cost of the project is estimated at \$1,249,700.00 and WisDOT will reimburse the Town of Clinton for up to a limit of \$867,291.80. You will soon receive a signed State/Municipal Project Agreement (SMA) from WisDOT.

I greatly appreciate your commitment to provide a quality transportation system that promotes public safety and economic development. Our state and local partnership is imperative to the future of Wisconsin's transportation infrastructure. Congratulations on your project award, which is a key piece to this effort.

Sincerely,

Craig Thompson

Secretary